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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

LABOR, OPERATIONS AND TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  8, 9 & 10
DATE:  August 23, 2005
PROPOSED NO:  2005-0338, 339 & 340
PREPARED BY:  Michael Alvine
SUBJECT: Three ordinances approving a Memoranda of Agreement relating to classifications and pay ranges, between King County and the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 117, Information Technology Supervisors working in the departments of Executive Services, Natural Resources and Parks and Transportation; International Federation of Professional and Technical Engineers, Local 17 working in the Roads Division; and the Service Employees International Union, Public Safety Employees (Non-commissioned) working in the Sheriff’s Office.

SUMMARY:  The proposed ordinances would place Information Technology (IT) Supervisors in classifications and associated pay ranges approved previously by the Council as part of the Classification and Compensation project.  In the proposed ordinances, IT Supervisors working in four departments will be placed into the classifications of IT Supervisor I with a pay range of 72 ($69,850 - $88,538), Technology Supervisor – Sheriff’s Office, range 72 and Distributed Systems/LAN/PC Supervisor, Range 68 ($66,614 - $84,437).

BACKGROUND:  The Metropolitan King County Council adopted Ordinance 15023 on September 24, 2004 and Ordinance 15193 on May 31, 2005.  These two ordinances established the classifications and associated pay ranges for IT employees at King County.  The first ordinance covers classifications primarily filled with approximately 400 represented employees while the second applies to approximately 125 employees who are primarily not represented.  
Subsequent to the Council’s action establishing the IT classifications, the County’s Labor Relations staff negotiated with affected bargaining units to place employees in the appropriate classifications.  The bargaining was done in coalition with the units in order to be efficient.  

Fiscal Note

Proposed Motion 2005-0338

The fiscal note associated with 2005-0338 identifies 2005 costs of $18,532.  Costs for 2006 and 2007 are estimated at approximately $2,000 for each year.  

Proposed Motion 2005-0339
The fiscal note associated with 2005-0339 identifies 2005 costs of $51,560.  No new costs are anticipated for 2006 while costs are estimated at $4,355 for 2007.  

Proposed Motion 2005-0340
The fiscal note associated with 2005-0340 identifies 2005 costs of $21,020.  Costs are estimated at $2,337 for 2006 and no new costs are estimated for 2007.  
INVITED:
James Johnson, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, HRD, DES

Kathi Oglesby, Labor Liaison, King County Executive Office

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0338
2. Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2005-0338

3. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0339

4. Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2005-0339

5. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0340

6. Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2005-0340
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